INFORMATION

about the activities of the Slovak Committee of Slavists - Preparation of the 1st Slovak SlavonicCongress in 2011

A plenary meeting of the Slovak Committee of Slavists took place in the Slavistic Institute of Ján Stanislav at Slovak Academy of Sciences.

In addition to evaluation of its activities in the previous year it has been claimed that according the results of International Committee of Slavists (in August 2009) perception of the slavistic research in Slovakia is interdisciplinary. This allows complex view on the problem of relationship between Slovak language and culture and other Slavonic and non -Slavonic languages and cultures. It means the participation of the linguistic, literary, ethnological, historical and archeological branches.

In October and November 2011 the Slovak Committee of Slavists is planning to prepare a congress with the preliminary topic *Slavonic studies in Slovakia after* 1993.

We expect the institutes of the Slovak Academy of Sciences and university workplaces oriented to the slavonic studies, ethnology, literature, archeology and history to cooperate with organising the conference. The organisers also welcome cooperation of other institutions.

We expect the participation of the Slavistic committee members from abroad as well.

More detailed information will be published during the preparation of the congress.

doc. PhDr. Peter Žeňuch, DrSc. President of the Slovak Committee of Slavists Director of the Slavistic Institute of Ján Stanislav at Slovak Academy of Sciences Dúbravská cesta 9 813 64 Bratislava peter.zenuch@savba.sk